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October 4, 2017 
 

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Victor M. McCree     
    Executive Director for Operations     
 
FROM:    Annette L. Vietti-Cook, Secretary /RA/    
 
SUBJECT: STAFF REQUIREMENTS – SECY-17-0081 – STATUS AND 

RESOLUTION OF ISSUES ASSOCIATED WITH THE TRANSFER 
OF SIX DECOMMISSIONING URANIUM MILL SITES TO THE 
STATE OF WYOMING 

 
 
The Commission has approved the staff’s recommended Option 2, under which the NRC would 
retain regulatory authority over the American Nuclear Corporation (ANC) site, in Gas Hills, 
Wyoming, after the State of Wyoming, under an anticipated limited Section 274b. Agreement, 
would assume regulatory authority over five other Wyoming sites in the same materials 
category.  This approval is not a change to the Commission's current Agreement State policy, 
but is instead an exception to that policy based on case-specific facts. 
 
The staff should move expeditiously to conclude negotiation of the agreement and present it to 
the Commission for review and ratification. 
  
cc: Chairman Svinicki    
 Commissioner Baran   
 Commissioner Burns  
 OGC 
 CFO 
 OCA 
 OPA  

ODs, RAs, ACRS, ASLBP (via E-Mail) 
PDR 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 


